STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF COTE D’IVOIRE AT THE 33rd SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(7 May 2019, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Cote d’Ivoire to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. In the 6 years of his mandate, the Independent Expert on Cote d’Ivoire consistently praised the government of Cote d’Ivoire for its cooperation and commitment to the fulfilment of its human rights obligations despite challenges faced.  This contributed to the success story of Cote d’Ivoire, not only in the ability to see through a mandate of the HRC but also achieving progress in the area of human rights as demonstrated by the national report. This is highly commendable. 
3. In implementing its accepted recommendations, Cote d’Ivoire has passed extensive normative and legislative frameworks. Notable is the adoption of the new constitution, the ratification of many treaties and harmonising national legislation, including the establishment of universal coverage, amendment of the Independent Electoral Commission Act and the establishment of a Code of Criminal Procedure.
4. While recognising the considerable achievements made, we also note the challenges that still remain, including long pretrial detention, mercenary attacks and the harmful traditional practices such as female genital mutilation. In this respect, we make the following two recommendations:
i. Ensure a wider dissemination of the new constitution within national institutions and the general public for its effective implementation. 

ii. Endeavour to prevent excessive use of force, arbitrary arrests, torture and ill-treatment in detention facilities.
5. We wish Cote d’Ivoire a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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